

Georgia-Pacific Crossett LLC Consumer Products

Crossett Paper Operations 100 Mill Supply Road P.O. Box 3333 Crossett, AR 71635 www.gp.com

May 13, 2025

Mr. Richard Healey NPDES Enforcement Section Arkansas Energy and Environment 5901 Northshore Drive North Little Rock, AR 72118-5317

RE: Best Management Practices (BMP) Annual Report for 2024

NPDES Permit AR0001210

Dear Mr. Healey:

Please accept this letter as the annual report of BMP activities as required by Part II, Condition No. 9 of the above referenced NPDES Permit consistent with the Department's July 23, 2020 letter to Georgia-Pacific Crossett LLC (GP). As previously communicated to the agency on October 4, 2019, the facility permanently shut down its Kraft pulping operations. As such, the requirements of 40 CFR 430.03 are no longer applicable to this facility. The new operating footprint was communicated to the agency as part of the NPDES renewal process. The current permit was administratively continued so the BMP requirement could not be removed from the permit. The requirement has, however, been removed from the draft renewal permit, currently out for comment to EPA. Until the renewal permit is issued, GP will continue to provide any pertinent updates to the agency.

I certify under penalty of law that this document and all attachments were prepared under my direction or supervision in accordance with a system designed to assure that qualified personnel properly gather and evaluate the information submitted. Based on my inquiry of the person or persons who manage the system, or those persons directly responsible for gathering the information, the information submitted is, to the best of my knowledge and belief, true, accurate, and complete. I am aware that there are significant penalties for submitting false information, including the possibility of fine and imprisonment for knowing violations.

If you have any questions or need additional information, please contact Sarah Ross, our Environmental & Compliance Leader, at (870) 415-6363 or Sarah.Ross@gapac.com.

Sincerely,

Deborah Coduto

De d'alite

Vice President of Manufacturing

